
     I hope everyone’s ponds are doing well, this month I have a lot to cover, 

first off I would like to thank Chris & Dennis Wilkolaski, Jerry & Angie Cyrek 

and Nancy Wojnowski for helping clean the Erie County Fair pond this past 

Saturday, the pond is still there and we are now in charge of anything inside 

the fence. 

   The water Hyacinth’s are in and we will have them at  this month’s meet-

ing for pickup, please remember to pay  if you have not already 

    This month’s meeting will be held at Reinstein Woods (93 Honorine 

Drive, Depew, NY 14043) please see below for details 

4:00 pm we need a few people to help clean the pond 

6:00 We will have Hotdogs and Salads for our refreshment 

7:00 Meeting inside with talk on invasive species, we will have no refresh-

ments during the meeting, we might take a couple minute break 

I am sorry for the changed meeting location, we could not have our new lo-

cation due to a scheduling conflict, and the pond cleaning will save some of 

us time on our busy weekends  

   Next month is our huge plant sale, details at the meeting: 

Our next event is our Koi Show for the weekend of June 25th & 26th at 

Masterson’s Garden Center in East Aurora NY, I am asking our membership 

for help at this event, Last year I took on this task basically last minute, but 

with the help of a small group we did very well.  This year some stupid per-

son said they would run the Show, and then volunteered to be President 

and do the newsletter, well here it is, I have only so many hours in the Day, 

and with two young children my time is valuable. SO I am asking the mem-

bership to step up, we need people for setup Thursday, Friday we need a 

couple of people to help with fish, Saturday we need people to represent 

the club, Sunday we need people for the auction, and for tear-down, but 

most of all we need people to bring their babies to show them off (Koi of 

course) I know Phil at least has my back does anyone else? This is the 

event that got me into this hobby, maybe it will get someone else, but we 

need people to show, please think about it, talk to me if you have questions 

Loren 

GREETINGS FELLOW PONDERS: 

Wetwork News 
A Publication of the Niagara Frontier Koi and Pond Club 

 

NFKPC OFFICERS 

PRESIDENT 

Loren Prucnal 

937-8815 

 

VICE-PRESIDENT 

Chris Wilkolaski 

662-9429 

 

SECRETARY 

Ann  Marshall 

873-1074 

 

TREASURER 

Nancy Wojnowski 

675-3017 

 

BOARD MEMBERS 

Rob Smith 873-1074 

Carol Krajewski 937-9810 

Phil Grefrath 695-1758 

Connie Weber 836-3556 

Tracy Prucnal 937-8815 

 

MEMBERSHIP 

Lorri Porter 694-6652 

 

REFRESHMENTS 

Barb Weber 688-7924 

 

NEWSLETTER 

Loren Prucnal 

 

SUNSHINE COMMITTEE 

Lorri Porter 

694-6652 

KOI HEALTH ADVISOR 

Greg Young 537-2830 

 

POND SQUAD 

Chris & Dennis Wilkolaski 

662-9429 

RAFFLES & PRMOTIONS 

Carol Krajewski 937-9810 

MAY 2011 



Page 2 

POND TOUR 2011 

This years pond tour will be Buffalo & Northern sub-

urbs on Saturday July 23rd 

If you would like to be on this years tour or even host 

the picnic at the end please contact  

Ron & Sandy Baty at 837-7660 

We will also have a sign up sheet at this Month’s 

meeting 

You have done a lot of hard work creating your 

backyard oasis, why not share it with others that 

have the same interest as you, please think about be-

ing on this years Pond Tour, we have a lot of great 

people in this group 

PEOPLE’S CHOICE CONNIE WEBER 

2ND PLACE PONDS DIANE YOUNG 

1ST PLACE PONDS ROB SMITH 

 A FEW OF OUR PHOTO CONTEST 

WINNERS  



NOTICE:  

IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO PLACE AN AD PLEASE CONTACT 

NANCY WOJNOWSKI     675-3017 

If you would like to bring refreshments to a meeting, you will be reimbursed for 

expenses for up to $45.00 (receipts must be turned into Nancy) 

General info: 

8-9 bottles of pop, some diet 

Any refreshments or snacks of your choice: Cheese & Crackers, veggies, fruit, 

chips, dip, pepperoni, salad, jello, cookies, cake, brownies, etc. 

We do not have use of any kitchen supplies, so you may need to bring serving 

utensils, trays, bowls, baskets, knives, or whatever is needed to serve your type 

of refreshments 

The club will provide: 

Coffee, hot cups, creamer, sugar, small plates, paper cups, plastic silverware, 

napkins 

If you have any questions or would like to volunteer: 

please contact Barbara Weber 688-7924 

Sunshine 

Greg & Diane Young would like to announce the birth of 

their grandson  Andrew born 4-26 

If you are aware of a member experiencing a “ Life Event” in 

their family such as weddings, birth announcements, illness, 

surgery or death, please contact Lorri Porter at 694-6652 

Refreshments for 2011 

MAY  Ann Marshall & Rob Smith 

JUNE  Nancy Wojnowski 

JULY   Bev. Jarmuz 

AUG.  OPEN 

SEPT.  Mary O’Connor 

OCT.  Carol Filipski, Elaine Sitarek                               

Annette short 

NOV. Tracy Prucnal, Sandy Crawford 

We are still looking for August, 

please help us out 

 

Next Board of Directors Meeting—Wednesday  May 25th at 7:30 PM 

At the home of Loren & Tracy Prucnal 

1602 N. Westcott Ave.  Alden, NY 14004 

All members are welcome to attend 

RSVP to Loren or Tracy at 937-8815 
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MAY 13TH   NFKPC MEETING  & POND CLEANING AT REINSTIEN WOODS 

JUNE 4TH & 5TH   GVPAKC/ BERGEN WATERGARDENS LILYFEST  

JUNE 10TH   NFKPC MEETING GIANT PLANT SALE 

JUNE 25TH & 26TH   KOI SHOW MASTERSONS GARDEN CENTER EAST AURORA 

JULY 23rd NFKPC POND TOUR NORTHTOWNS 

AUGUST 6TH   GVPAKC POND TOUR 

NIAGARA FRONTIER KOI & POND CLUB 

1602 N. WESTCOTT AVE. 

ALDEN, NY 14004 

TO: 

NIAGARA FRONTIER KOI & POND CLUB 

UP-COMING EVENTS IN WESTERN NEW YORK 

THE NIAGARA FRONTIER KOI & POND CLUB MEETS THE SECOND FRIDAY OF THE MONTH AT 

THE ZION UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST, 15 KOENIG CIRCLE, TONANANDA, NY 14150 

ALSO VISIT US ONLINE AT www.nfkpc.org 


